NS

From: Nancy Sartor NancySar@msn.com Subject: SBWGA Message from the President Date: August 30, 2023 at 9:40 AM

To: Carol Bidwell carol.bidwell@gmail.com

Here you go...

Nancy

From: Bonnie Westra <noreply@golfgenius.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 3, 2023 7:58 AM

To: nancysar@msn.com

Subject: SBWGA Message from the President



HI Ladies.

I hope you all are enjoying the Summer! Regardless of where you may be, the weather is HOT.

2023 Board Of Director Changes: We have had two changes in our 2023 Officers. Our Secretary, Jan Kreis has resigned due to personal and family obligations. The Board will be electing an Officer to fill the unexpired term in our August Board Meeting. Francie Entz has also resigned for personal reasons. We will be discussing her backfill during our August Executive Session. In the interim, I will be the liaison with The Pro Shop on TPD matters. I will also publish the weekly results.

2024 Slate of Officers: Our nominating committee has worked very diligently May through July and has completed recruiting the Slate of Officers for 2024. Our By Laws state the following: Under Article VII. Nominations and Elections: Paragraph D. The written report of the Nominating Committee shall be presented to the President and posted three weeks prior to the November General Meeting. Our Parliamentarian, Jo Ann Ellison, has provided us a recommendation that would allow us to post the Slate of Officers earlier than October 17th. In the Boards effort to maintain transparency, we will discuss posting the slate earlier than Oct. 17 in our August Board Meeting.

2024 Calendar - No changes to the calendar. I sent it out in my email last month. It is also posted on our website.

Club Championship Survey: Thanks for responding to the survey. We had a great response rate! We will be reviewing the results in our August Board Meeting and sharing the results and recommendations in the September General Meeting as well as my September Email.

September General Meeting and Luncheon: If you are in town, sign up for the September General Meeting and Luncheon on September 5th. Cathe has switched our luncheon reservation to Golf Genius. Use this link www.golfgenius.com/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on August 2nd. Mike Roddy will be attending our meeting to discuss the course conditions over the past few months. If you have questions for Mike, please email them in advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggiggenius.com/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to Cathe Kropp at cmm/ggid/pkbsng/register to register. An email with more detailed instructions was sent out on advance to cathe knowledge at the cathe se

Upcoming Tournaments

<u>LAGOS – September 19</u>, The theme this year, is LAGOS Quail Strut. Our Co-chairs are Gail Plimpton and Donna Sehn. This should be a very popular and fun tournament. Sign up is on the bulletin board. Registration closes on September 1.

August Games:

August 1: Race Track (Low Gross, Low Net and Low Putts in each flight)

August 8: August Ace Day

August 15: Pick Your Partner 2-Person Stableford

August 22: Par 4's Individual August 29: NASSAU - Individual

August Board of Director's Meeting: Our August Board meeting will be held on August 9th in the Javelina Room and also via Zoom. The agenda is attached.

August Birthdays: Happy Birthday to our six ladies celebrating their birthdays in August! Celebrating birthdays in August are: Sandi Chester, Ret Convey, Suzanne Stone-Griffith, Arlene Lipscomb (H), Becky Ochsner and Ann Running. Have a wonderful birthday!

August Sponsors: Please thank our August Sponsors. AIM Mail Center, Andy's Irrigation, Big Bear Garage, G&K's Entryways, and Happy Saguaro.

Attachments: Attached (1) August 9th Board of Directors Agenda (2) June Board of Director's Meeting Minutes (3) July Board of Director's Meeting Minutes. The Board Minutes are also posted on our website.

As always, if you need to communicate with the 2023 Board of Directors, email any of us individually or use the following email address: sbwqaboard2023@outlook.com.

Tee it high and let it fly!

Nancy Sartor

SBWGA-18 President

Sent by Saddlebrooke. <u>Unsubscribe</u>

Attachments:

06-14-2023 SBWGA-18 Board Meeting Minutes.pdf August 9 2023 Board Agenda.pdf 07-11-23 sbwga-18 board meeting minutes.pdf